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47 CFR Ch. I (10–1–16 Edition) § 1.1902 

(q) The term salary offset means an 
administrative offset to collect a debt 
under 5 U.S.C. 5514 by deduction(s) at 
one or more officially established pay 
intervals from the current pay account 
of an employee without his or her con-
sent. 

(r) The term waiver means the can-
cellation, remission, forgiveness, or 
non-recovery of a debt or fee, includ-
ing, but not limited to, a debt due to 
the United States, by an entity or an 
employee to an agency and as the waiv-
er is permitted or required by 5 U.S.C. 
5584, 10 U.S.C. 2774, 31 U.S.C. 3711, or 
any other law. 

(s) Words in the plural form shall in-
clude the singular, and vice-versa, and 
words signifying the masculine gender 
shall include the feminine, and vice- 
versa. The terms includes and including 
do not exclude matters not listed but 
do include matters of the same general 
class. 

[69 FR 27848, May 17, 2004, as amended at 76 
FR 70909, Nov. 16, 2011] 

§ 1.1902 Exceptions. 

(a) Claims arising from the audit of 
transportation accounts pursuant to 31 
U.S.C. 3726 shall be determined, col-
lected, compromised, terminated or 
settled in accordance with regulations 
published under the authority of 31 
U.S.C. 3726 (see 41 CFR part 102–118). 

(b) Claims arising out of acquisition 
contracts subject to the Federal Acqui-
sition Regulations (FAR) shall be de-
termined, collected, compromised, ter-
minated, or settled in accordance with 
those regulations. (See 48 CFR part 32). 
If not otherwise provided for in the 
FAR, contract claims that have been 
the subject of a contracting officer’s 
final decision in accordance with sec-
tion 6(a) of the Contract Disputes Act 
of 1978 (41 U.S.C. 7103), may be deter-
mined, collected, compromised, termi-
nated or settled under the provisions of 
this regulation, except that no addi-
tional review of the debt shall be 
granted beyond that provided by the 
contracting officer in accordance with 
the provisions of section 6 of the Con-
tract Disputes Act of 1978 (41 U.S.C. 
7103), and the amount of any interest, 
administrative charge, or penalty 
charge shall be subject to the limita-

tions, if any, contained in the contract 
out of which the claim arose. 

(c) Claims based in whole or in part 
on conduct in violation of the antitrust 
laws, or in regard to which there is an 
indication of fraud, the presentation of 
a false claim, or a misrepresentation 
on the part of the debtor or any other 
party having an interest in the claim, 
shall be referred to the Department of 
Justice (DOJ) as only the DOJ has au-
thority to compromise, suspend, or ter-
minate collection action on such 
claims. The standards in the FCCS re-
lating to the administrative collection 
of claims do apply, but only to the ex-
tent authorized by the DOJ in a par-
ticular case. Upon identification of a 
claim based in whole or in part on con-
duct in violation of the antitrust laws 
or any claim involving fraud, the pres-
entation of a false claim, or misrepre-
sentation on the part of the debtor or 
any party having an interest in the 
claim, the Commission shall promptly 
refer the case to the Department of 
Justice for action. At its discretion, 
the DOJ may return the claim to the 
forwarding agency for further handling 
in accordance with the standards in the 
FCCS. 

(d) Tax claims are excluded from the 
coverage of this regulation. 

(e) The Commission will attempt to 
resolve interagency claims by negotia-
tion in accordance with Executive 
Order 12146 (3 CFR 1980 Comp., pp. 409– 
412). 

(f) Nothing in this subpart shall 
supercede or invalidate other Commis-
sion rules, such as the part 1 general 
competitive bidding rules (47 CFR part 
1, subpart Q) or the service specific 
competitive bidding rules, as may be 
amended, regarding the Commission’s 
rights, including but not limited to the 
Commission’s right to cancel a license 
or authorization, obtain judgment, or 
collect interest, penalties, and admin-
istrative costs. 

[69 FR 27848, May 17, 2004, as amended at 76 
FR 70909, Nov. 16, 2011] 

§ 1.1903 Use of procedures. 
Procedures authorized by this regula-

tion (including, but not limited to, dis-
closure to a consumer reporting agen-
cy, contracting for collection services, 
administrative offset and salary offset) 
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